PIKES PEAK FIREARMS COALITION, INC. PO BOX 76521 COLORADO SPRINGS CO 80970-6521

A well regulated Militia being necessary to the security of a free State, the right of the people to keep and bear Arms shall not be infringed. --Amendment II, US Constitution



The right of no person to keep and bear arms in defense of his home, person and property, or in aid of the civil power when thereto legally summoned, shall be called to question; . . . --Article II, § 13, Colorado Constitution

The Voice for Firearm Rights in the Pikes Peak Region

VOLUME 24, ISSUE 10 OCTOBER 2017

School Teacher Training

Our October 12th meeting will be a presentation on FASTER by Laura Carno. FASTER stands for Faculty/Administrators Safety Training and Emergency Response.

In the aftermath of the Sandy Hook tragedy, Ohio's Buckeye Firearms Foundation developed the concept of FASTER to enable teachers, administrators, and other school employees to stop school violence quickly and administer medical aid immediately. FASTER is not intended as a replacement of police and EMTs. It enables on-site personnel to save lives through prompt action.

After successfully implementing FASTER in Ohio, Coloradans for Civil Liberties, in conjunction with the Independence Institute, is committed to bringing this lifesaving training to Colorado.

Colorado's first FASTER class was held in June 2017, in Northern Colorado. School staff from any part of Colorado was invited to apply. Class tuition is \$1,000 and includes lodging (if necessary) and a trauma kit to be taken back to the school. Scholarships are available through Coloradans

for Civil Liberties in conjunction with Independence Institute.

If chosen to participate, participants attend an intensive 3-day class where they will learn many of the same skills and tactics used by law enforcement.



The instructors will include professional law enforcement personnel with extensive knowledge of active shooter situations. Participants will leave this class physically and mentally exhausted, but those who have participated agree that it is a wonderful experience and life changing class.

Participants are required to have a Colorado Concealed Handgun Permit, before taking the training. Anyone prohibited from possessing a firearm will be disqualified. The class does include firearms training.

UPCOMING EVENTS

- October 12, 6:00PM: PPFC Board of Directors Meeting, VFW Post 4051
- October 12, 7:00PM: PPFC General Membership Meeting
- October 28-29: Gun Show, Event Center at Rustic Hills, Palmer Park and Academy

Corporate Members

• SCI Colorado Chapter

Patriot Club Members

• Rocky Mountain Roosters

PPFC Officers

PresidentScott Jackson
V PresidentKit Roupe
Secretary Debbie Kliche
TreasurerBernie Herpin
Membership Paul Nigro
ProgramsEllen Davis
Legislative Doug Davis
Publicity Elizabeth Hautman
Fund RaisingDick Gandolf
ChaplainRich Hilton
Sgt-at-Arms Doug Davis
Gun Shows Paul Nigro
WoT DirectorJoy Hicks
PPFC PAC Larry Liston

(Continued on page 2)

PIKES PEAK FIREARMS COALITION, INC. PO BOX 76521 COLORADO SPRINGS CO 80970-6521 WWW.PPFC.ORG INFO@PPFC.ORG

NEXT MEETING: OCTOBER 12, 2017 VFW POST 4051, 430 E PIKES PEAK PRSRT STD U.S. POSTAGE PAID Colorado Springs, CO PERMIT NO. 1061

Win a Great Firearm!

At our December 14th pot luck dinner, one lucky person will win a Ruger Mark IV Lite semi-auto pistol in 22LR. This great firearm features:

Simple, one-button takedown for quick and easy field-stripping and proper chamber to muzzle cleaning. Checkered, 1911-style grip panels for a great appearance and comfortable, non-slip hold. Internal cylindrical bolt construction ensures permanent sight to barrel alignment and higher accuracy potential than conventional moving slide designs. Contoured ejection port and easy-to-grasp bolt ears allow for durable and reliable operation round after round. Accurate sighting system features an adjustable rear sight and a factory-installed Picatinny rail for easy mounting of optics. Receiver is made of aerospace-grade aluminum and is ventilated, making the pistol extremely light. Also includes two, 10-round magazines.



Only 100 tickets will be sold at \$10 each. They are available on the PPFC website, at our PPFC meetings, or by mail at the above address.



New Corporate PPFC Member

We are pleased to welcome Safari Club International, Colorado Chapter, as a Corporate Member. We look forward to working with the SCI Colorado Chapter and their President, Brett Axton, as defenders of our rights and community leaders in promoting safe and lawful use of firearms. SCI works to protect hunting and wildlife conservation.

December PPFC Pot Luck

For our December 14th meeting, we will go back to our traditional pot luck dinner. Your Board members will be providing the main course. Members are asked to bring a appetizer, salad, side dish, or dessert to share. PPFC will provide table service and plates. Drinks will be available from the VFW or you can bring your own.

We will also have a silent auction. If you know a business or have something you'd like to donate, please contact our fundraising chair, Dick Gandolf, dicknjudy43@outlook.com, (719) 310-6414.

Stay Informed!

Check the PPFC website for info on upcoming PPFC events, gun shows, meetings, etc. Please check the expiration date of your membership above. <u>If expired, please renew</u> on line or mail a check to the above PPFC address: \$30 Individual, \$40 Family, \$10 Active Duty Military/Student.